TAX COLLECTORS & TREASURERS ASSOCIATION OF BERGEN COUNTY

Regular Meeting March 22, 2011

At Season's in Washington Township

The March 22, 2011 meeting of the Bergen County Tax Collectors and Treasurers Association was called to order at 12:15 P.M. by President Rebecca Overgaard who welcomed everyone and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. The Invocation was given by Pat McCormick.

The minutes from the meeting of December 8, 2010 were accepted as presented from those in attendance.

Report of President R. Overgaard: President Overgaard announced that our association will again be donating \$750 towards the attitude adjustment hour at the Spring Conference held in Atlantic City May 17-19th. The Association will also contribute \$1500 to the Peter Clancy Scholarship Fund. Linda Canavan is in need of volunteers for the Spring Conference. President Overgaard stated that a County Seminar is being planned for May or June and hosted by Vince Belluscio, Ron Zilinski and Keith Bonchi. This seminar will be attended by Tax Collectors and Municipal Officials. Tax Collection II manuals have been updated by Rutgers and cost \$50. Linda Canavan, Mary Jo Gilmour, and Pearl Vinces are training on Squarespace with Jay Sklarow. Betty Wiemer explained the "Reach out and Read Program" which will be further explained at the June 23rd meeting. Dawn Wheeler has volunteered to be our photographer.

Treasurer's Report: Treasurer Assenheimer gave the following report:

Balance TD Bank	\$ 12,043.40
Deposits	8,787.00
Disbursements	4,424.99
Balance TD Bank as of 3/31/11	\$ 16,405.41

The Treasurer's report was accepted as presented.

Committee Reports:

Membership: Gennaro Rotella and Chris Assenheimer

All Dues for 2011 are due by July 1st

Nominating: Mary Jo Gilmour and Cathy Henderson

Nothing to report

Legislative: Frank Berardo and Jackie Do

Discussed Assembly Bill 3796, S2696, S2705

Programs: Elizabeth Villano and Chris Assenheimer

Pat Regetz, IRS will be the speaker for June 23rd meeting

Social: Mary Jo Gilmour, Anne Murphy, and Linda Canavan

Name badge forms are available to paid members.

Good and Welfare: Dorothy Siek and Chris Assenheimer

Flower Arrangements were sent to Ann Kilmartin and Alicja Czykier

who are on the road to recovery.

By-Laws: Handouts were on the table and also are available on the website. These

will be voted on at June 23rd meeting.

A motion to approve the committee reports was made by Anne Murphy and seconded by Frank Berardo. All were in favor.

Next, Elizabeth Villano introduced our Speaker for this meeting, Pat Turin, Tax Collection Specialist, DCA. Pat Turin talked about the 2009 Homestead Benefit Credit which will be applied to Second Quarter 2011 taxes to Property Owners who qualified. A question and answer period followed.

President Overgaard adjourned the meeting at 2:10 P.M.

Respectively submitted,

Dorothy Siek Recording Secretary